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"When Joseph awoke, he did as the angel of the Lord had commanded him and 

took his wife into his home." (Matthew 1:24) 
 
 
My Dear Brothers and Sisters of Holy Trinity Parish, 
 
we celebrate this Christmas in the context of the Holy Year dedicated to St. 
Joseph that was proclaimed by Pope Francis on December 8, 2020. 
 
St. Joseph, a man of Divine providence was chosen by God the Father to 
become foster-father of Jesus Christ, spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary, 
protector, guide and provider of the Holy Family. St. Joseph embraced his 
vocation in obedience to God's will with great meekness, humility and courage. 
 
It is my heartfelt prayer and wish that this Christmas and New Year will be filled 
with abundance of grace bestowed upon us through the intercession of St. 
Joseph, Protector of the Church. May he who is also honored as Watchful 
defender of Christ, Solace of the afflicted and Terror of demons help us to place 
our entire trust in God, deliver us from all evil and guide us to ever greater love 
and understanding of our faith. 
 
With prayer and blessing, 
 
 
 

 
 
Fr. Piotr Mozdyniewicz, 
Pastor  


